

WATERBURY MUNICIPAL OFFICE 802.244.7033 OR 802.244.5858

28 NORTH MAIN ST., SUITE 1 WATERBURY, VT 05676 WATERBURYVT.COM

April 17, 2024

Gregg Harris, Assistant Attorney General Department of Buildings and General Services 133 State Street Montpelier, Vt. 05633-5801

Re: Letter asking for the February 8, 2024 determination letter to be withdrawn

Dear Attorney Harris,

I received your letter dated April 12th requesting withdrawal of my February 8, 2024 determination that a zoning permit will be needed for the Armory building if a third-party or vendor other than the State will operate an emergency shelter in the building. I'm declining to withdraw the letter given the uncertainty with the State's plan for the building, and believe the letter presents an accurate interpretation of the Waterbury Zoning Regulations.

You'll be receiving a separate correspondence from the Town with the date and time of the appeal hearing.

Regards,

Mike Bishop, Zoning Administrator

Town of Waterbury, Vt.

802/244-1012